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Ilminster Town Council Report september 2014

If you think a crime may be in progress, about to happen or that offenders are still nearby - regardless of the time of day or night - call 999. 

When reporting a crime please call the following numbers:

General enquires number and crime reporting 101
OR

In case of emergency 999.

Or

 CRIME STOPPERS on 0800 555 111
 Your call cannot be traced and you will not be asked your name.

For more information and for more advice on all the above and much more

Please visit

 www.avonandsomerset.police.uk
Good evening, since the last Police report the following incidents have occurred….

Greenfylde School was used as an exit route after culprits broke into a neighbouring  shop taking two charity boxes…this is still currently being investigated. 

We have had two reports of criminal damage, one to a fence panel in Herne Rise and the other to a motorbike parked on someone’s drive.
There was an unsuccessful break in attempt to a business in West Street.

There have been no suspects for these offences.

Good news…the toddler that was injured in Ilminster High Street just before the children’s carnival is at home and doing well, this was a very unfortunate accident, there was no one to blame.

We have had a good response from local businesses reference the town link radio, this is now in the process of being set up.

We are still monitoring the drinking/littering on the recreation ground and football stand, 

On a month by month comparison, yet again we can report a fall in the number of recorded crimes compared to September last year.

Thank you for listening and please let us know if there are any issues you think we need to know about.
